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1. Please provide your views on the proposal, including any objections or 
suggested revisions. 

Bluewaters notes that the proposed changes to Step 5 of Appendix 5 of the Market Rules 
mean the new meters will get “free” IRCR for the first three months.  In RC_2017_06, AEMO 
proposed that the resulting IRCR shortfall be recovered through an upwards adjustment to 
the Total Ratio.1  

This upwards adjustment to the Total Ratio is essentially a subsidy of the new meter’s IRCR 
costs by all Market Customers.   Bluewaters considers a subsidy compromises economic 
efficiency and therefore does not promote the Wholesale Market Objectives.  In addition, 
there are no justifications to impose such subsidy for meeting any of these objectives. 

Bluewaters considers such subsidy can be avoided by changing the new meters’ meter data 
reference month from month ‘n-3’ to month ‘n’.  AEMO did not propose this arrangement 
because it considers “Market Customers would no longer have certainty over their IRCR 

                                                 
1
 See discussion in page 9 of RC_2017_06. 
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before on-billing their customers”2.  Bluewaters considers there is no justification to value the 
Market Customers’ IRCR certainty more than the economic efficiency gained by not 
imposing the subsidy. 

Bluewaters considers the economic efficiency gain should be valued higher than IRCR 
certainty.  This is because the former is a public benefit which supports the Wholesale 
Market Objectives while the latter is a private benefit to Market Customers. 

In addition, Bluewaters considers such IRCR uncertainty can be mitigated by Market 
Customers reliably estimating their new meters’ reading for calculating their IRCRs 
(including those for the first three months).3  Any discrepancy between the estimate and 
actual can be reconciled in the proposed IRCR adjustment process in the progressive 
rounds of the settlement cycle.  This is also consistent with the principle set out in dot point 4 
in page 9 of RC_2017_06.4 

 

2. Please provide an assessment whether the change will better facilitate the 
achievement of the Wholesale Market Objectives. 

Subject to its comments above, Bluewaters considers RC_2017_06 is likely to address the 
identified prudential risk, and in turn likely to promote the Wholesale Market Objectives. 

 

3. Please indicate if the proposed change will have any implications for your 
organisation (for example changes to your IT or business systems) and any 
costs involved in implementing these changes. 

Some changes to the IT system and settlement process may be required. 

 

4. Please indicate the time required for your organisation to implement the 
change, should it be accepted as proposed. 

To align with its IT upgrade program, Bluewaters considers an ideal commencement time for 
this proposed arrangement to be mid-2018.  A six month implementation time should be 
allowed. 

 

                                                 
2
 This is because meter reading data may not be available in a timely manner. 

3
 To account for the timing difference between the incurrence of the IRCR and availability of metering data. 

4
 “Recalculation of IRCR – This Rule Change Proposal proposes to recalculate the IRCR in line with 

adjustments made under the settlement cycle timeline to compensate for the reduced accuracy in Meter Registry 

data (as a result of moving from month n-3 to month n).” 


